Rotogram  6/14/18
Bob got us started in Leslie's absence and then Shauna took over for the remainder of the meeting. 
Billy Davis led the Pledge, Karen D. led us in "Grand Old Flag" to celebrate Flag Day, and our guest Rev. John Hughes brought is together in prayer and shared a lovely poem about reputation and character. 
We had a nice crowd of 26 members present and 34 guests for the New Generations
There was no 50:50 or Happy/Sad Dollars today due to the program for New Generations.  
Important Dates:
June 20 Changeover Dinner 5:30 at The Wentworth - Barbeque buffet, summer casual attire
June 21 No morning meeting
June 23-27, 2018: Rotary International Convention in Toronto
June 24: District 7850 Breakfast at RIC

June 27: Move stuff to church and set up for meeting - 3 pm
June 28: First meeting at church
June 30: White Mountain Rotary Club sponsoring Chili Chowder cook off at the Gorham Common 4-7 pm
September 18:  Zone Assembly in Montreal
2020 International Convention is in Hawaii so start planning ahead!

New Generations Award Ceremony
The New Generations program recognizes positive change made possible through good works of our young community members. Every year each of our local schools choose a student who embodies the qualities of honesty, fairness to all, goodwill, and strong friendships which are the foundation for achieving great things in any community. 
Rotary makes a donation of $100 on behalf of each honoree to a local charity of their choosing. We are grateful to our sponsors Trails End Ice cream who provided awardees and Designed Gardens has donated flowers for recipients parents. We understand that great kids don't happen by accident and want to recognize the amazing parenting from all our honorees' families. 

Keynote Speakers Sarah Racicot-Psaledakis (Miss Mt Washington Valley Teen) and Billy Davis (Mr. Mount Washington Valley Teen)

Sarah reminded us that excellence in school isn't only about grades. The impression a student leaves behind on their school community is just as important. She was proud to be speaking to a group of kids that shares that belief. Making a positive impact is something to be proud of.
Billy encouraged all of us to focus on the good in a world that tends to focus on the negative. How we perceive the world depends on our attitude and what we are doing to improve our community. He reminded us of the importance of being kind to ourselves as well as those around us. He encouraged the kids to be proud of their accomplishments and to always pursue their dreams. 

Awards Ceremony
Isaac Hardin, Conway Elementary School: Isaac's teachers mentioned his quick smile, big heart, and perpetual willingness to help in all situations as some of the reasons they chose him for this award. He is a strong role model for his peers and younger students and helps younger students get to their buses safely at the end of school each day. His volunteer activities include the Dinner Bell Free Community Dinner and End 68 Hours of Hunger. Isaac chose Conway Area Humane Society to receive his donation because it is where his family adopted their dog River and he wants to help all the dogs find happy homes like she did. 
Joseph Nichipor, Josiah Bartlett School: Joseph's teachers applaud him for being respectful of everyone at school, whether they are a teacher or another student. His positive attitude shows through everything he does. 
He also chose CAHS to receive a donation after a recent tour of their new mobile animal care clinic. He believes they perform an important service for our community. 
Rylie Walker, John Fuller Elementary School: Rylie's teachers feel her warm personality and willingness to help others sets her apart from other students. She reaches out wherever she can help and has volunteered to pack bags for End 68 Hours of Hunger and has worked with Angels and Elves. Rylie chose End 68 Hours of Hunger to receive a donation because she has seen the work ethic and spirit of the volunteers and knows how happy the bags make her classmates at school. 

Ava Damon, Robert Frost Public Charter School: Ava's teachers recognized her quiet but strong leadership style and her way of approaching any problem with a solution that is fair to all. She has supported the school's scholastic book program and works hard to keep the class library organized, even working on the project while she was home sick from class. She has also spearheaded volunteer programs at her school. Ava chose End 68 Hours of Hunger because she hopes the donation will help people eat well and not be hungry. 

Luke Trapela, Jackson Grammar School: Luke's teachers commend him for being caring and conscientious and always reaching out to other students who are having a tough time. He is respectful with everyone and is protective and caring with younger students, especially the student he mentors in the "Little Buddy" program. Luke chose Jen's Friends Cancer Foundation to receive a donation because his close friend Camden Bailey is fighting cancer and he has seen how hard it is for him and his family. He hopes that his donation will help Camden's family and others who are going through cancer treatment. 

Arielle Butterfield, A. Crosby Kennett Middle School: This is the second New Generations Award for Arielle; her teachers at John Fuller Elementary chose her in 2016. Her teachers appreciate her leadership and spirit and look forward to seeing all that she will accomplish at Kennett High School and beyond. Arielle chose Jen's Friends because she wants to support their  mission of helping cancer patients to become patient survivors. 
Maria Keegan, Pine Tree Elementary: Maria's teachers praise her for always working hard no matter the subject or task. She also finds ways to help her peers. Because of her quiet and effective leadership her fellow students chose her to be President of the their Student Council. Maria chose the Miranda Leavitt Diabetes Foundation because she has lots of friends and family members with diabetes. She wants to help people with the disease and also to help others be more aware of diabetes. 

After all the awards were given, the recipients and representatives from the charities stood for photos. What a great group of kids helping to make the Valley a stronger, better community!
